From: George JJ Wilkinson

Sent: 28 April 2021 19:55

To: Development Management

Subject: 21/00518/MOUT

**Dear Planning** 

The proposed housing should not happen. The field is not designated for housing. Kirkbymoorside is acquiring lots of new houses already. More particularly, there are a limited number of routes that someone can use to walk out of Kirkbymoorside in the greenery. One such route is being lost with the house building west of West Pastures; the green space of Wainds Field is going under houses and the footpath from Swineherd Lane to Keldholme is set for housing. Currently West Lund Lane is nice to walk down, there is hedge and field each side, at night the owl. The stroll has a pleasant feel, hardly any traffic, the option, via Gawtersyke Lane, of a circuit with Ings Lane, the chance of a friendly hello with a fellow resident of Kirkbymoorside, and not least, the flavour of the countryside for those not fit enough for hills or rough ground. It would be a bad thing, quite unfair, for this to be damaged.

Kind regards

George

\_\_

From:

George Wilkinson

Yard House

2b Tinley Garth

Kirkbymoorside

YORK

YO62 6AR